

PAX ET BELLUM

TENTH MEETING

DATE AND TIME:	December 12 th , 2018 /
PLACE:	PeB Office
ATTENDANCE:	Victoria, Luca, Otto, Paulina, Irene, Maxine, Tania
AGENDA:	Agenda item 1: Gasque 1 Agenda item 2: Gasque 2 Agenda item 3: SE-Forum Agenda item 4: Career day Agenda item 5: Israeli Ambassador Visit Agenda item 6: Slack Agenda item 7: Role division Agenda item 8: Other activities Agenda item 9: Theme week Agenda item 10: Study circles Agenda item 11: Other points

1. Gasque 1 (Luca)

- Only two have responded so far, still trying to get a nation
- Only Pax is organizing, it is for the second year students
- 26th of January, but we still have to see if we get the nation, if not, we have to change it.
- Every penny goes to Irene via Swish and
- We don't want PeB to pay for anything, just for decorations
- We need to keep it no-profit
- Candidates: all nations, but they all have reasonable prices
- Small committee

2. Gasque 2 (Luca)

- The committee is smaller
- Nothing urgent we have to do at the moment
- Ingrid the UPad Person, Luca is meeting her to find out how they are doing with the organizing.
- We are expecting 400 people
- UPad and PeB are organizing
- End of march or April, we have to look for a date
- The Peace Gasque has to be super formal, it is super proper gasque.
- Talk to Ingalill, so get all schedules to be able to schedule the gasque.

3. SE-Forum (Luca)

- Oscar
- 7th of April, Sunday. Two weeks before Easter
- Sigtuna Center
- Oscar:
 - We send 16 or 17 people from our course
 - They will send a bus or something like that
 - Questionnaire/test: to select people from our class
 - People have to do research about the people
 - Views, UCDP: presentation for the participants
 - 4 or 5
 - The final twerks will be discussed very soon
 - It will be on the homepage, and with our logo and everything that shows that we are participating
- Creating a committee? Yes, just have to check with SEFORUM, because it is very high level.
- Probably won't cost anything for us or the members
- The questionnaire will be made by Luca and Oscar.
- Maybe make a workshop with Oscar, so that we can have a small workshop or something like that.

4. Career Day (Luca)

- The planning started
- 4th April
- The biggest career day we've had
- 65 different organizations
- Little committee: 9 people.
- So far, we are just trying to recruit people.
- luca@careerday.se (e-mail for that)
- There is not money connected to PeB
- Organization is going well
- UF is chairing the whole thing, we don't need to distribute any work for that.
- There is an afterparty, a mingle after it, asked the exhibitors, maybe at the castle
- We can get another budget for that.
- That will be the first time this happens, sponsors, exhibitors,
- So far just reaching out to exhibitors and other people
- Pax is also reaching out to ten people, Luca already reached 6.
- If we know anybody, we should let Luca know.
- It would be best to involve more people:
 - Maybe a message to the members, to let them know so that we get more info
 - Maxine will do that.
 - And people already get the event on their agendas
 - Something like save the date

5. Israeli Ambassador Visit (Luca)

- Replied,
- The ambassador goes to different universities and
- Either we stay here or go to Stockholm. And getting him here makes more sense than going ourselves there.
- Middle east, economy of Israel, relationships with Palestine, general diplomatic topics
- Interested in keep that going, but something for next year.
- Maybe we could have that chat during or after the alternate course. Water thing.
 - Dates for the course:
- Send email to Ingalill.

6. Slack (Luca)

- Interface to organize work
- Different channels
- You can post thing, make document groups, make groups, etc.
- We don't have to wait for the board meeting to know what is going on, but we can use them to make decisions.

7. Role Division (Luca)

- Maxine has to make posters and stuff
 - She can decide the time she needs to make stuff
- Paulina has to respond to emails
- Maxine and Tania will do the newsletter
 - Fixed date
- Email: Paulina should respond to them
- Check with us if we responded and if we didn't, then she should.
- Victoria has to see that we don't overcharge ourselves
- If it's a bigger event: at least 2 or 3 people involved in every event.
- There should be more people involved so that if something happens to one of us, more people have the info, contacts, etc.

8. Other activities (Otto)

- Field thing
- Next year: lectures have been good. But I am not convinced that a lot of people will go to a lot of lectures
- We should focus less on getting people to do something: maybe one lecture a month
- and other thing for Pax nights
- Movie screening: fight club February, Tuesday, 5th
- reach out to speakers, how do we go about that?
 - Can we reach anyone, or do we have to check with someone?
 - Otto can reach to anyone.
 - Pass a list in the group so that we know who is being reached

- Paulina will help Otto to reach people out, Otto and Paulina will meet to talk about that
- We need 4 or 5 people
- Go through organizations in Stockholm, Hugo has a list of organizations

9. Theme week (Luca)

- Couldn't figure out the date
- Wants to get 4 people not board members, post that in the group so that people get involved
- Need people with different interests but we don't have to tell them that.
- We start the first week of January.
- Estimated date: we can figure it out ourselves, there is not a fixed date.
- We don't have anything on may, so it could be that month.
- We should consider that everyone has different courses, so we have to figure that out
- Otto and Paulina will do a list of prospects and reach out to the ones that are most interesting for us and then
- Angela is a great contact for that also. Victoria will send some names to Otto. Lina Nordström, maybe.
- Let's do a list and the contact them. Also include researchers.
- Folksuniversitete can pay for a speaker to come (up to 4000 kr.)

10. Study circle

- Can we decide what the circles are going to be and the who participates in them?
 - Victorias circle: luca and Pauline and otto, for the circle. It is not problem to use the board minute as the center. It is about Victoria being the responsible for the group and
 - Irene will send the things on the google drive
- How circles are formed:
 - Victoria: Irene and Tania
 - Maxine: Paulina and Luca
 - Otto: Mikael, Daniela, Karim and Luca and Maxine.

11. Other points

- Wednesday is a pub night: Christmas market, didn't get a response
 - We could do a Glögg night
 - Irene's building downstairs
- UPaD: Peter Wallenstein is coming, they are having fika with him and talk about whatever they want, we are welcome to go. Tomorrow from 6 to 8. Only like 9 people come.
- He will talk about God Jul (non Christian Christmas).
- PAULINA:
 - Requesting a meeting with different student organizations
 - They are asking if they can come to a board meeting
 - We can check with them if we can get an overview, maybe we can get funding from them.

